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Principal’s Report 

It has been a busy couple of 

weeks since the last newsletter. 

Our Grades 3 and 5 students 

have been participating in 

NAPLAN over the last three 

weeks. We were given an exten-

sion of time to students for catch 

up sessions as there has been 

such an increase in illnesses in 

schools across Victoria this term. 

This year the test was delivered 

online except for the Grade 3 

writing test. This was a very 

smooth transition thankfully.  A 

big thankyou to Mrs Puls-Welsh 

and Miss Payne for coordinating 

the tests and to our technician 

Ben for getting us all set up.  

NAPLAN  is a great chance to cel-

ebrate the great work that has 

been done by our students and 

teachers over the last twelve 

months. Thankyou to our stu-

dents, teachers and families for 

supporting our students. We are 

proud of the effort that our stu-

DIARY DATES 

Monday 30th May 

Smile Squad 

Wednesday 1st June 

Division Cross Country 

Playgroup 9.30am—11am 

Friday 3rd June 

Interschool Sport @ away 

Monday 6th June 

School Council 

Wednesday 8th June 

Mad about Science incur-

sion 

Playgroup 9.30am—11am 

Friday 10th June 

Interschool Sport @ away 

Monday 13th June 

Public Holiday — 

Student free day 

Friday 17th June 

Interschool Sport @ home 

Storytime 

 

 

 

 

 

dents have displayed throughout the 

past few weeks.  The results of these 

tests provide us with valuable data 

which we use in combination with 

many other sources of  data to assist 

in planning for future learning, but 

this is only a snapshot.  

All of us here at PHPS understand 

that our students have all sorts of 

unique and amazing talents which 

are not acknowledged or measured 

in the NAPLAN format. Every day we 

witness students displaying skills 

such as musical skills, artistic talent, 

collaboration and public speaking, 

creativity and design, sporting 

achievements, inquisitiveness, em-

pathy, kindness and support to oth-

ers, being courageous, showing re-

spect, having a growth mindset, 

building resilience and just being the 

best we can be. 

THANKYOU 

Thankyou to the Cahir family for the 

donation of a particularly spongy, 

comfortable rug which is now in the 

Music/Italian room.  

Friday 27th  May, 2022 

Term 2:  Week  5 
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SIMULTANEOUS STORYTIME 

We all got together on Wednesday of this week to 

take part in the National Simultaneous Storytime—

and event where schools, libraries, pre-schools and 

families all read the same book at the same time. 

This year we read Family Tree. It was made special 

by having our four year old kinder friends and our 

playgroup friends come and join in with us.  

VICTORIAN PREMIER’S READING  CHALLENGE 

The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is un-

derway. We are aiming to have 100% of our stu-

dents complete it this year, as we did in years pre-

covid. We already have 22 students who have 

completed the challenge—well done! There is 

nothing stopping those avid readers from seeing 

how many books they can read by the end of the 

challenge.  

I have just popped into an Italian lesson to see our 

Grade Fours lying on it and enjoying a meditation 

session—in Italian of course! Thankyou for the 

very generous donation.  

SORRY DAY 

Yesterday was National Sorry Day. This important 

event was a focus in all of our classrooms. It was 

great to see the thoughtful reflections and discus-

sion which were held by our students. 

I was fortunate enough to accompany our school 

leaders and some of our students from Aboriginal 

families along to the Nillumbik Sorry Day Walk and 

event in Eltham. Uncle Ian Hunter, Wurundjeri El-

der spoke to leaders from Nillumbik schools, con-

ducted a smoking ceremony and spoke to us about 

the significance of the day.  

Our students were flag bearers for the event, car-

rying the Torres Strait Island flag during the walk.  

SMILE SQUAD 

This week the Smile Squad have been seeing our 

students who have returned their consent forms. 

They will be here through next week as well.  

WALK TO SCHOOL DAY 

Last Friday, the 20th of May a troop of keen walk-

ers, headed to the pub carpark, took photos and 

then walked back to school—all in the name of 

Walk to School Day. It was a nice way to start the 

day. Well done to all participants. 

CSEF 
Camps, Sport, Excursion Funding 

The final date for CSEF funding application forms is 

soon approaching.  All Health Care Card holders and 

Pension Card holders are eligible for CSEF.  If you have 

not already applied or your financial circumstances 

have changed, please contact the office and complete 

an application form. 
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CONGRATULATIONS 

Congratulations to the Gyngell family who have wel-

comed a new family member into the world. Wel-

come to Katelyn, little sister to Maddison. We are all 

looking forward to watching her grow up.  

POSITION  

President Megan King 

Vice President Aaron Cody 

Secretary Deanne Cahir 

Treasurer David Shaw 

SUB COMMITTEE MEMBERS MEETING TIMES 

Building & Grounds 

Kylie Richards 
Marc Lemire 

Beth Borthwick 

Monday morning prior to SC meeting 

7:30am 

Finance & Fundraising 

Kylie Richards, Megan 

King, David Shaw, Alison 

Tovey 

6:30pm prior to SC Meeting 

Curriculum & Review 

Anne Howard, Kylie Rich-

ards, Margaret Bozik, Sam 

Headberry, Steph Brind-

ley, Justine Puls-Welsh 

As required 

2022 School Council Members 

If you have any queries about registering or using their ordering 

system please contact Bookclub Help on 1800 021 233 or the 

school office.    

Orders for this issue must be placed and paid for online by: 

Friday 10th June 
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District Cross Country 
What a fantastic yet freezing cold day we had on Wednesday at Yarrambat.  36 of our students compet-

ed against more than 10 different primary schools, from the surrounding area, in the District Cross Coun-

try event. We are very proud of all the students who competed. It was impressive to watch, not only did 

our students support each other but how they encouraged other students from other schools. I am 

pleased to say, that from our little school, eight students (possible one more) will be going on to repre-

sent the school at Division. Congratulations to the following students: 

Aussie B who came first in the 9/10 Boys. 

Neve D who came second in the 9/10 Girls. 

Edward B who came second in the 11 Boys. 

Django W who came third in the 11 Boys. 

Special mention to the following students who have made the team too: 

Yael, Arlia, Ayesha, Tane and Summer (Substitute). 

We wish all of our Division competitors all the best and we are proud of you  

no matter what place you come in the race! 
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 Ellie and Sophie showing how to handball                          Sophie, Amelia and Fish explaining the drill 

Richmond AFLW Footy Clinic 

Last Thursday and Tuesday this week, we were lucky enough to have three AFLW Richmond players, 

come and teach the grades Three to Six, footy skills. We had Sophie Molan (who wears number 1 jump-

er), Ellie McKenzie (wears number 22) and Emelia Yassir (wears number 27). It was great that they were 

able to take time out of their busy schedule to run the clinic for our students. They said the kids were 

lovely and they had a great time. We all had a laugh when the oval sprinklers unexpectantly turned on! 

STEM 

During our latest lessons in STEM, we are looking at the life cy-

cle of plants for grades Prep, One and Two. The students had a 

great time looking at a variety of plants, with the mini micro-

scopes that attach to the iPads and magnifying glasses. They 

then drew and labelled their favourite plant they looked at. Be-

low is an example of Edward and Xavier from Grade two: 

Grade 3 & 4 

Grade Three and Four students have been experimenting with 

coding. We started with the online coding program Scratch and 

now the students have started experimenting with probots. 

Probots are robots shaped as cars, that hold a pen. Students 

input the direction and steps they want the car to move. In 

groups, they programmed the cars, to draw lines and a shape. 

Grade 5 & 6 

In grade Five and Six we have started planning the Sphero 

Olympics. They are like the Probots that can be programmed to 

move but they are a round robot with coloured lights. The stu-

dents are using the laptops to code/program the sphero to 

move. However their first step, is to design their countries cos-

tume to wear at the opening ceremony. Stay tuned for photos 

to be shown in a later newsletter edition. 
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